AVONDALE BOROUGH WORK SESSION April 10, 2018 2:00 P.M.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Bill Shore, Wilson Lysle, Becka Schlimme

GUESTS PRESENT: Mayor Howell, Sandy Masten

CARILLON – REQUEST FROM HENRY SCHLIMME

Henry Schlimme sent pictures of the road cracking in certain spots on Garner and Mullen Drive and asked if they could be attended to before the roads deteriorate more. The Secretary will contact John Morris to see if the Co-op can help with getting hot tar on the cracks. Mr. Schlimme also would like an exact date as to when the signs in Carillon will be straightened. The Secretary said our public works department could not give an exact date.

CARILLON - REQUEST FROM 234 & 236 MULLEN DRIVE

An e-mail was received from the owners of 234 & 236 Mullen Drive requesting the signage be removed from their property and relocated. Bill Shore said we will discuss at the Council Meeting.

2nd STREET PARK REPAIRS

Wilson Lysle received two estimates to upgrade the 2nd Street Park.

- 1. Playsafer Rubber Mulch for the swing set area and Border at a cost of \$4,736.77.
- 2. Renovations to the soccer field for \$5,500.00.

These quotes will be discussed and voted on at the Council meeting.

GREAT AMERICAN CLEANUP

Becka Schlimme volunteered to chair a clean up for the Borough. Mayor Dottie said she would help.

OLD DUMP TRUCK AND SALT SPREADER

The Secretary said she spoke with Mary Alice from DEP. DEP needs to approve Avondale Borough to sell the Dump Truck since a portion was purchased with grant money. If DEP approves, they will figure out what percentage of the selling price the Borough will have to give back to DEP. A letter was written by the Secretary asking permission from DEP to sell the Dump Truck.

CUTONE MUSHROOM ISSUES

Becka Schlimme asked the status of the Cutone Mushroom problem. The Secretary said the Solicitor and Zoning Officer were working on the issues.

This meeting ended at 3:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Becky Brownback
Borough Secretary